October 1, 2020

Via E-Mail and Certified U.S. Mail

Cragen (Jerry & Kay) Family Limited
1500 North Blue Bluff Road
Martinsville Indiana, 46151
office@cragenfarms.com

Re: Indianapolis Power & Light Company d/b/a AES Indiana (“AES
Indiana™) — Eagle Valley Station Off-site Contamination Plume
Notification - Coal Combustion Residual (CCR) Rule

Dear Mr. Cragen:

As you are aware, AES Indiana initiated off-site investigative work in 2021 related to
EPA’s CCR Rule in order to characterize the nature and extent (N&E) of groundwater
impacted by the historic ash pond system located at AES Indiana’s Eagle Valley Station
and to support corrective measures necessary to remediate the impacted groundwater
consistent with the CCR Rule. Based on initial N&E sampling, AES Indiana has
determined that a plume of impacted groundwater runs beneath agricultural property
owned by the Cragen Family Limited. Pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 257.95(g)(2), AES
Indiana is hereby providing notice of these impacts to you as a general partner of the
Cragen Family Limited.

As discussed during our October 1, 2021 meeting, AES Indiana will continue the N&E
investigative work in order to define the extent of the impacted groundwater plume in
order to support corrective measures. AES Indiana appreciates your attention to this

matter and ongoing cooperation.
Sincerely,

NGl
Kevin Cook
Plant Manager, AES Indiana Eagle Valley
e

Nysa Hogue — AES Indiana
David Heger — AES Indiana



